General Mills re Oxfam’s Behind the Brands ranking of food companies on social & environmental issues

14 April 2015

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited General Mills to respond to the following items:

· “How do your favourite foods rank now? Latest Behind the Brands scores revealed”, Oxfam, 31 Mar 2015, http://policy-practice.oxfam.org.uk/blog/2015/03/how-do-your-favourite-foods-rank-now 

· “Unilever takes top spot on Oxfam’s Behind the Brands Scorecard Big food companies improve policies but need implementation”, Oxfam, 31 Mar 2015, https://www.oxfam.org/en/pressroom/pressreleases/2015-03-31/unilever-takes-top-spot-oxfams-behind-brands-scorecard 

· “Walking the Talk: Food and beverage companies slowly start turning policy into practice in Oxfam’s Behind the Brands campaign”, Oxfam, 31 Mar 2015, http://policy-practice.oxfam.org.uk/publications/walking-the-talk-food-and-beverage-companies-slowly-start-turning-policy-into-p-347104
In addition, we also invited the company to provide information on steps they are taking to help vulnerable people in their supply chains adapt to the impacts of climate change. 

General Mills sent us the following response:

1. Invitation to respond to Oxfam Behind the Brands scorecard

 Sustainability is a business imperative and each year we make progress in areas that are most material to our business – from our 10x20 sustainable sourcing commitment, to our best-in-class watershed stewardship work, to our work with smallholder farms around the world.

Our goal is to conserve and protect the natural resources and communities on which our business depends and to date, we’ve made great progress inside our operations and across our supply chain. However, we recognize that there is still much to be done and we are committed to doing it.

2. Invitation to provide information on supply chain adaptation to climate change 

As a global food company, General Mills recognizes the risks that climate change presents to humanity, our environment and our livelihoods.  We have committed to sustainably sourcing our 10 priority ingredients by 2020, representing 50 percent of our total buy.  Our approach includes sustainable agriculture investments to improve the livelihoods and climate resilience of smallholder farmers who are less prepared to adapt to climate-related risks.  We are committed to improving the most at-risk watersheds within key growing and operating regions.   And, we are committed to reducing our own natural resource consumption year over year and will work with employees and suppliers to realize this goal.  For more information, please reference our Policy on Climate.
